
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

Dudley Council adopted its Infrastructure Funding Statement 2022 in December 2022. 

 

The Infrastructure Funding Statement (IFS) includes a list of the infrastructure projects or 

types of infrastructure that the authority intends to fund, either wholly or partly, by CIL, this 

is set out in Table 12 of the Infrastructure Funding Statement 2022.  The current list 

contains approximately 50 projects. 

 

The IFS is required to be updated on an annual basis, as such the Council now invites the 

submission of projects for consideration for inclusion in the next version of the IFS. All 

projects that will be carried forward into the next IFS will undergo an assessment against 

the criteria in Table 11 of the IFS “Criteria for Assessing Infrastructure Funding 

Statement Projects”.  

 

If your organisation wishes to submit a new project(s) for consideration for the IFS, please 

complete an “Infrastructure Project Submission Form’ and return to us by Tuesday 3rd 

October 2023. 

 

For copies of the Infrastructure Project Submission Form please visit our website at 

Infrastructure Funding Statement for PDF and Word versions.  
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Please note: If you wish to submit multiple projects, please use a separate form for 

each project. All projects submitted will then be considered for inclusion within the 

IFS and all submitters will be notified of the outcomes of this process. 

 

Please note that in order to be added to the Council’s IFS List, a project is required to 

satisfy all of the 6 criteria listed in the attached “Criteria for Assessing Infrastructure 

Funding Statement Projects” as set out in the IFS.  

 

Please return completed forms by email to: planning.policy@dudley.gov.uk  

 

Following the completion of the 2023 IFS, the available CIL monies will then be considered 

in Spring 2024 for funding based on the allocation criteria set out within the IFS. You can 

view the CIL Funding Criteria that is used for assessing infrastructure project funding 

requests in Appendix Two of the IFS Infrastructure Funding Statement 2022.   

 

If you have any queries about the content of this email, please do not hesitate to contact 

us. 

 

If you wish to discuss any content of this letter please call Planning Policy on 01384 

814136. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter, and we look forward to hearing from you.   

 

Yours faithfully, 

 
 

 
Carl Mellor  
Head of Planning  
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